From: s.suerth@yahoo.com

Sent: Wednesday, March 3, 2010 7:03 PM **To:** secretary <secretary@CFTC.gov>

Subject: Regulation of Retail Forex

Dear Mr. Stawick

As a new trader I am strongly opposed to the new 10:1 trading limits
It would in my opinion greatly reduce the interest in this last,most honest arena of finance and the ability of traders to earn any sort of decent living from this last frontier of finance

Thank you for your time

Stephen Suerth Chicago Sent from my Verizon Wireless BlackBerry